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1. The Oregon State Board of Forestry recently selected Doug Decker as Oregon’s next State Forester. Decker will assume his duties on Feb. 1, succeeding Marvin Brown, who resigned effective last Dec. 31. Decker, of Portland, most recently has been Acting Chief of the department’s State Forests Division. He began with the agency in 1987 as a public affairs specialist, and served as Public Affairs Director from 1990 to 1996. He led development of the Tillamook Forest Center, an interpretive facility in the Tillamook State Forest, from 1996 to 2006. Most recently, he oversaw acquisition in Central Oregon of the Gilchrist State Forest, Oregon’s first new state forest in more than 60 years.
2. Carbon Accounting and Management of Lying Deadwood (LDW), a new report by the Forest Guild commissioned by the Climate Action Reserve, highlights the differences in carbon storage in major forest types of the U.S.  The report discusses the influence that growth cycles, external disturbances, and forest management practices have on LDW. The report also provides an in-depth discussion of various sampling methods and guidance for managers planning dead wood inventories. 
Please see http://www.forestguild.org/ 
3. Secretary of Energy Steven Chu has announced that up to $10 million will be available this year through DOE's Tribal Energy Program to support the evaluation, development and deployment of energy efficiency and renewable energy projects on tribal lands.  Up to $1.5 million is expected to support projects focused on capacity building and strategic planning.  Energy efficiency and 
renewable energy deployment initiatives are expected to receive up to $4 million each to 
study the technical and economic feasibility of future energy efficiency improvements or renewable energy projects. Indian Tribes, Tribal Energy Resource Development Organizations and Tribal Consortia on whose lands the projects will be located are eligible to apply for the available funding.  The full Funding Opportunity Announcements will be available online at FedConnect or accessible through DOE’s Tribal Energy Program Opportunities. Please see http://apps1.eere.energy.gov/tribalenergy/   Secretary Chu also announced that the Department’s Tribal Summit with American Indian and Alaska Native leaders will be held on May 5, 2011 in Washington, D.C.

4. A National Workshop on Climate and Forests is to be hosted by SAF from May 16-18, 2011 at Northern Arizona University. The workshop will explore adaptation and mitigation options, discuss and develop state of the art planning tools, and work towards their use by resource managers. For more information on this and other events please go to http://www.wflcweb.org/events/index.php
5. In the News: As temperatures dip to bitter cold in the high country of Arizona, some elderly residents can breathe a sigh of relief knowing that wood to help heat their homes is on its way. From November through April, Future Forest LLC and the Apache County Probation Department are providing free firewood for the elderly from the White Mountain Stewardship Project. Read more at http://futureforest.info/wordpress/
6. Eastern Alaska University seeks Field Forester – see this and other job postings at http://www.stateforesters.org/jobs.html
